Greg Packard
139 Oxlade Drive
New Farm, Qld 4005

14 November 2002
Senate Community Affairs Committee

Secretary: Elton Humphery

The Senate

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA

Telephone (02) 6277 3515

Fax (02) 6277 5829

Email: community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au
To Mr Humphery,

This letter is in reference to the Family and Community Services Legislation Amendment (Special Benefit Activity Test) Bill, 2002 which is currently upon review in Parliament.

I am aware of Australia’s need to limit the amount of unauthorised migration to Australia and therefore the background to the October 1999 introduction of a Temporary Protection Visa (TPV). However, I am concerned with proposed changes to TPV holder’s benefits while they are in Australia. Specifically, to subject people to a mutual obligation test when they are unable to understand the full extent of their obligation is unfair.  This would disadvantage those in the rural community with limited access to translation services and subject them to discriminatory practices. 

Although it may appear to be a financially sound idea to subject TPV holders to an activity test that is similar to the one currently operating in relation to Newstart allowance, it will prove to be unworkable, mean and ostracise those with a serious need. 
As an Australian living in Queensland, I ask that you add my name to the voice of fellow Australians urging you not to implement legislation that will further penalize TPV holders. I would, however support this legislation if TPV holders were given all the benefits allocated to Permanent residents of Australia.
Thank you for your time in this matter;

Greg Packard
wildcat@optushome.com.au
